


materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no objection, however care 
needs to be taken when designing new networks to ensure they don’t surcharge and 
cause flooding. In the longer term Thames Water, along with other partners, are working 
on a strategy to reduce groundwater entering the sewer networks. 
 
Thames Water recognises this catchment is subject to high infiltration flows during 
certain groundwater conditions. The developer should liaise with the LLFA to agree an 
appropriate sustainable surface water strategy following the sequential approach 
before considering connection to the public sewer network. The scale of the proposed 
development doesn’t materially affect the sewer network and as such we have no 
objection, however care needs to be taken when designing new networks to ensure they 
don’t surcharge and cause flooding. In the longer term Thames Water, along with other 
partners, are working on a strategy to reduce groundwater entering the sewer network. 
 
WATER COMMENTS: 
With regard to water supply, this comes within the area covered by the Affinity Water 
Company. For your information the address to write to is - Affinity Water Company The 
Hub, Tamblin Way, Hatfield, Herts, AL10 9EZ - Tel - 0845 782 3333. 
 
The applicant is advised that their development boundary falls within a Source 
Protection Zone for groundwater abstraction. These zones may be at particular risk 
from polluting activities on or below the land surface. To prevent pollution, the 
Environment Agency and Thames Water (or other local water undertaker) will use a 
tiered, risk-based approach to regulate activities that may impact groundwater 
resources. The applicant is encouraged to read the Environment Agency’s approach to 
groundwater protection (available at 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/groundwater-protection-position-
statements) and may wish to discuss the implication for their development with a 
suitably qualified environmental consultant. 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
Development Planning Department 
 
Development Planning, 
Thames Water, 
Maple Lodge STW, 
Denham Way, 
Rickmansworth, 
WD3 9SQ 
Tel:020 3577 9998 
Email: devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk 
 
 
 
This is an automated email, please do not reply to the sender. If you wish to reply to this 



email, send to 
devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk 
Visit us online  , follow us on twitter 

r or find us on . We’re 
happy to help you 24/7. 
 
Thames Water Limited (company number 2366623) and Thames Water Utilities Limited 
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registered at Clearwater Court, Vastern Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 8DB. This email 
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